
City of Three Way

Minutes of the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Minutes, March 10, 2025              Approval Date, April 7, 2025
· Prayer





· Pledge to the American Flag

· Call to Order
· Roll Call




All elected officials were present.  In attendance were




David Turner, Danny Wade, Franca Young, Susan 




Rogers, and John Little
· Others Present



6
· Minutes
Mayor Turner asked for a motion to dispense with the reading of minutes from the 2/3/25 board meeting and the 2/12/25 and 2/18/25 special called meetings.  Alderman Wade moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Alderman Young seconded the motion – all were in favor, motion passed. 
· Treasurer’s Report


Susan Rogers
· Communications From The People
· There were no communications from the people.
· Communications From the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
· Mayor Turner presented Resolution No. R2015-4A to Amend Resolution R2015-4 Limb Pickup Policy for the City of Three Way.  Mayor Turner stated that the amendment was necessary to update the policy from the use of a woodchipper to the city now using a claw truck to perform the service.  The purchase of a claw truck has expanded the service for the citizens of Three Way.  Alderman Young made a motion to accept Resolution No. R2015-4A to amend Resolution R2015-4 Limp Pickup Policy for the City of Three Way.  Alderman Wade seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a roll call vote.

· Mayor Turner presented the FY 2023 – 2024 audit report completed by Cowart Reese Sargent.  The results of the audit showed no findings.  Mayor Turner congratulated City Recorder Susan Rogers for this being the fifth consecutive year that the City of Three Way has completed an audit with no findings.  He noted that the audit was on file at city hall if anyone would like to review the report.
· Mayor Turner announced that the Tennessee Comptroller’s office mailed a letter to the City of Three Way confirming their receipt our FY 2023 – 2024 audit report and that we are in good standing with the Comptroller’s office. 
· Mayor Turner announced that the Pine Hill Park Expansion is moving along and bids for the project are scheduled to be received on March 20.  
· Mayor Turner mentioned that the Madison County Sheriff’s Reports for the month of February were on the back table and thanked Deputy Stone for providing security at the board meeting.
· Adjourn
· Alderman Wade motioned to adjourn the meeting; Alderman Young did second. All were in favor, motion did carry.
· Next meeting held          
· Monday, April 7
Minutes recorded by Susan Rogers

